
                 

2019 Prep/ Foundation students Rest/ Assessment Day- each Wednesday for the first 7 Weeks of 

Term 1, 2019. From week 8, Monday 18th March, all Prep students will attend for a full week. 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers,   
Another busy fortnight at Clunes Primary School with all students managing to settle into the term, even 
with the long spell of hot weather. Please do not forget that Term 1 is a ‘hat’ term with all students 
expected to wear a sun smart hat to remain safe in the sun.  
News this fortnight:  

 There are a number of items on the red shed veranda available for anyone who would like to come 
and take them. 

  If there are any kind community members who could donate a bag or two of wheat for our chooks, 
it would be greatly appreciated. 

  We are asking for help with the monthly Organic Market stall. This fantastic initiative is in danger 
of ending, as we desperately need volunteers (a Roster system is possible). All money goes directly 
to our Cooking and Kitchen Garden Program.  

 
A note about Sustainability: 
As a school with a strong ethos on sustainability and being ‘resource smart’ we welcome ideas from the 
school community about how we can continue to develop and improve in this important area. A parent has 
asked us to consider the possibility of reducing our use of laminating sheets, particularly with regards to 
our Award Certificates. Thicker card has been costed as more expensive but would definitely breakdown 
significantly more easily over time. What are your thoughts? Other suggestions? Feedback is always 
welcome.  

Mount Rowan Secondary College visit:  
Rachel, a visiting science and mathematics teacher from Mount Rowan Secondary College, spent some time 
in the 5/6 classrooms creating a STEM challenge for our budding scientists. Students worked in groups to 
brainstorm, design and construct an item required to fit specific criteria. One group had to design a way for 
an elephant to safely move among mice, which was tricky because, of course, this elephant was terrified of 
mice. The students had a fantastic time, with many great designs made.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Please see Term 1 #draft 2 Calendar on back page updates highlighted in yellow 

Thursday 7th March, 2019 
 Week 2 

Clunes Primary School 

Newsletter  

“Golden Past, Bright Futures” 
Canterbury Street, Vic. 3370 

Telephone (03) 5345 3182. Fax (03) 5345 3555 
Email: clunes.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

We learn. We show respect. 
 We are safe. 
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The Mystery of the Missing Icepacks… 
At the beginning of every term, our First Aid Officers stock up on icepacks to use when students have a 
bump, bruise or other such ‘ouchy’. These marvellous items are in constant use and help students manage 
their minor mishaps. Unfortunately, as the term goes on, our supply of icepacks becomes smaller and 
smaller so we are asking for your help in locating the mysteriously missing items. Sometimes a student is 
sent home with an icepack to help make the journey easier and there may be an unknown icepack in your 
student’s bag or even on top of the fridge at home! If you find one could you please return it to school, it 
would be greatly appreciated.  
 
School Photos. 
A form will be coming home with all students this week regarding school photos. If you would like a sibling 
or family photo, please collect a form from the office. 
 
Parents please note: Preps will begin their first full week at school on week 7 this term. Week 
7 begins on Monday 18th March.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

CHAPLAIN’S CHAT  

Words to Live By!   By Regina, aged 90 years. 
 

Life isn’t fair, but it’s still good. 
Your job won’t take care of you when you are sick; your friends and parents will; so stay in touch with 
them! 
You don’t have to win every argument; agree to disagree. 
Make peace with your past so it won’t screw up the present. 
Don’t compare your life to others; you have no idea what their journey is all about. 
Be eccentric now; don’t wait for old age to wear purple. 
Frame every so-called disaster with these words: “In five years, will this even matter?” 
What other people think of you is none of your business. 
Your children only get one childhood. 
If we threw our problems in a pile and saw everyone else’s, we’d probably grab ours back. 
Envy is a waste of time.  You already have all you need. 
No matter how old you feel, get up, dress up and show up. 
Life isn’t tied with a bow, but it’s still a gift. 
 
Have a great week!  

Blessings,        Julie McDowell   Chaplain  

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 FOR TERM 1  

Our Term 1 You Can Do It focus is: 

 Getting Along 

Prep B  - Isla H-D, Oliver H 

 

1/2B – Corina L, Lacey D 

Year 2/ 3LM- Declan S, Angus C, Callan D 

 
3/ 4L- Lilly W, Zeb W 

5/ 6 A- Reece H-D, Grace D, Shaylee F 

 

5/ 6 D- Isabell W, Cloe M, James D 

 

Chaplain’s Award- Xaiden-Lee M School Captains Award- All BBQ Attendees 
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URGENT HELP REQUIRED PLEASE!    Historic Vehicle Show- School Fundraiser 

 

Dear Parents/ Guardians, 

Once again we are catering at this well-attended event at the Clunes Show Grounds. It 

will be held this Sunday 10thMarch, Labour Day Weekend.  

We provide sandwiches and scones (Devonshire Teas). 

It was an extremely good fundraiser for us last year raising over one thousand dollars, 

which went directly into programs for our students. We will be looking for donations of 

some of your wonderful scones to help us make this a successful fundraiser for us again 

this year.  

We would also appreciate any time you can spare on the day for an hour or so. Please 

let the Office know. PLEASE drop the scones in to us at the show grounds on Sunday 

morning. We will begin to make the sandwiches at 9am. Regards Di Bongiorno    

A reminder to all bike riders:     

With the cooler weather approaching, we are seeing more and more students riding 

their bikes to school, which is fantastic! Please remember to keep yourself safe by wearing a properly fitted 

and approved bike helmet at all times. This is a required road safety regulation designed to reduce the risk of 

injury. We are able to safely store your helmets at school for the day, ready for the ride home. Well done to 

those students who use ‘pedal power’ to get to school, it is great for your bodies and the environment!     

2019 Essential Education Fees 
 
A reminder that school fees are due by Monday 18th March. If you anticipate any problems 
meeting this deadline please feel free to contact the office to arrange a payment plan. 
 
We look forward to your fees being paid by Monday 18th March or having you approach us 
to arrange alternative payment. BPAY, EFTPOS and cash are all welcomed. 
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Expressions of 

interest sought 

for new 

Basketball club 

in Daylesford 

Please contact 

Renee if 

interested. 

 

Daylesfordbask

etball2019@gm

ail.com 

Renee on 

0405068007 

 

Or check out 

our Facebook 

page 

 

Basketball in 

Daylesford and 

surrounds 
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TERM 1 CALENDAR 2019    PARENT COPY    Draft #2  changes/ additions highlighted 
     
Week 4:  18 – 22 February  
Monday 18 February:   Assembly- Induction of JSC reps – presentation of badges 
      
Tuesday 19 February: Teeth on Wheels 2019 Welcome BBQ- followed by …   Family focus evening 

led by our staff & our students 
Wednesday 20 February:  Junior School Council Meeting 
Thursday 21 February: Teeth on Wheels Senior School Swimming Sports 12.00pm onwards Years 3-

6, Clunes Swimming Pool  
Friday 22 February: Wesley students assist in our junior classes every Friday 8.45- 11am and 

work with Yonke & our students regularly in our Kitchen Garden   
 

Week 5:  25 February – 1 March  Acting Principal = Vicki Anderson     5/6A= Mrs Maguire 
Monday 25 February:   Prep PSD applications due in. Sonia’s last day before LSL (4 weeks) 
Tuesday 26 February:   
Wednesday 27 February: Fire Safety Kids lessons for all students Yr 1-6. 
Thursday 28 February: School Council 2018-19 election process begins 
Friday March 1:    
 
Week 6:  4 - *10 March    Acting Principal = Vicki Anderson   5/6 A= Mrs Maguire 
Monday 4 March:   
Tuesday 5 March:   
Wednesday 6 March:   NAPLAN Online staff training 1pm  Golf- yrs 5/ 6 
Thursday 7th March:  Closing date for School Council nominations  
Friday 8 March:   Eureka Division Swimming Sports       Wesley Concert @ Clunes PS  2-3pm   
after school preparation for the Vintage Truck Show 
*Sunday 10 March:  School fundraising -catering at Clunes Community Vintage Truck Show- 

helpers required please  
 

Week 7:  11- 15 March    Acting Principal = Felicity Longmire    3/4 L= Mrs Maguire 
Monday 11 March:   Labour Day public holiday  
Tuesday 12 March:    
Wednesday 13 March:  Last Foundation Year (Prep) Assessments/ Rest Day TBC Golf- yrs 5/ 6 
    Junior School Council Meeting 1.10pm     
Week 8:  18 – 22 March   Acting Principal = Felicity Longmire       3/4L= Mrs Maguire 
Monday 18 March:   
Tuesday 19 March:   
Wednesday 20 March:           Preps attend first full week.      
Thursday 21 March:    
Friday 22 March:  Regional Swimming Event  (Horsham) 

 
Week 9:  25 – 29 March 
Monday 25 March:  Sonia returns from LSL    
Tuesday 26 March:  School Photos 
Wednesday 27 March: School Council Meeting- AGM and General Meeting  
Thursday 28 March:   NAPLAN Coordinated Test Day  Term 1 Disco – theme ‘The Future’. 
    Possible visit by international educators linked to Wesley @ Clunes. 
Friday 29 March:   
Week 10:  1 – 5 April 
Monday 1 April:   
Tuesday 2 April:   
Wednesday 3 April:    
Thursday 4 April:   Last Day Term 1     finish 1pm (casual dress day)  

To be confirmed: TBC Harmony Day/ Focus Day date. Families/ mixed groupings & optional dress up 

theme day 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
Friday 19th April: Good Friday  

Term 2 resumes: Tuesday 23rd April, 2019 

ANZAC Day: Thursday 25th April, 2019 


